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August 2023

The week of July 3, 2023, prior to the July 10 deadline for uploading quarterly reports, 
accessibility to the Online Public Inspection File for stations owned and operated by 
Educational Media Foundation (EMF) were often not available. While signing into 
individual stations to upload files, there would often be times when access was denied. 
When this happened, we would be locked out for various periods of time. Various 
browsers were used (Chrome, Firefox and Edge) with the same result.

Our FCC attorney, Mary O’Connor at Wilkinson Barker Knauer, contacted the FCC to make 
them aware of the issue. While not all FCC public files were affected, it did significantly 
delay our ability to upload this report in a timely manner.   

The quarterly issues report was delayed but eventually uploaded to the OPIF.

Devona Porter 
FCC Compliance Manager 
Educational Media Foundation


